Good News
Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Mary Katharine Deeley
My mother always thought I was a little bit stubborn. “Not stubborn,” I said, “but sometimes, I think things should be done a different way.” What I usually meant by that was that things should be done my way. “I know,” she said, “stubborn.” I recalled that conversation when my daughters reached the same age that I was when I thought my mother was dumb and didn’t know anything and my desire was to do always what I thought best. They have since conceded that I might know a little, just as I gave my mother that same credit as I got older. We all have our periods of stubbornness. Sometimes we are right; sometimes we can be persuaded differently, and sometimes we have to persist until our mistakes become evident even to us, even if that means we suffer the consequences of our folly.
The people of Nazareth were astonished at Jesus’ teaching and wisdom. Their stubborn refusal to believe in him grew out of their familiarity. “We know him and his family,” they thought, “He can’t possibly have this power.” Stubbornness is a hard thing to overcome. Mark records that Jesus was amazed at their refusal to believe. Their very refusal made it difficult for him to perform mighty deeds (a phrase used of God in the Old Testament), and so he did what he could: He healed a few sick people. Some of us still have a stubborn streak. Has that ever interfered in our recognition of God’s power? Do we hang on to our belief that our way is best even if that hurts us? Reflect on that. 
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Masses

Sun.	7:30	+Colin Kilgore
	9:00	+Elizabeth Pruss 
	10:30	+Valentine Nwokeji 
	12:00	+Art Schoembs & +William Raney
	6:00	Parish 
Mon.	6:15	+Luke Borger
	8:15	Special Intention for Melissa Ann 
		Costello  
		& Catherine Ann
	12:00	+Ed Crenshaw & + Bob Moore
Tues.	6:15	+Rolando Gallardo
	8:15	+Kai Kaiser
12:00	+Jane Mercer
Wed.	6:15	+Luke Borger
	8:15	+Violet & +Secunda Mangialardi
	12:00	+Gus Heuertz & +Brett Waldrop
Thurs.	6:15	+Kay Kraus
	8:15	+Yanna Kimbrough & Special Intention 
		for Abbot Cletus Meagher
	12:00	+Donald Greismer
Fri.	6:15	Special Intention for Tommy Love 
		Nelson 
		& Lisa Marie Sherlock
	8:15	+Butsy Lanigan
	12:00	+Dermot Pogson & +Estelle Pellegra 
Sat.	6:15	+Andrew Ausi
	8:15	+Federico Unglaub
             4:30      +Jim Bedwell & Sp. Int. for Mile Costello
Prayers are requested for the sick: Jean Donati+Gloria Andereck+Mimi Uhlmann+Ralph Donati+John Schwarzmann+Mark Meadows+Sheila Hubman+Joe Calabretta+Dr. Don Crone+Frances Brett+Ann Fountain+Christopher Forte+Henry Carrier+Deacon Jack Conrad+Kristi Weldon.
Prayers are requested for the repose of the soul of John Brannon.
Information

Sacrament of Baptism—Baptisms are celebrated on Sundays following noon Mass. Parents are asked to attend an instructional class prior to the baptism. Please call the parish office to schedule a baptism.
Adults interested in the Catholic Faith—to learn more about the Catholic Faith, please contact Deacon Jeff Drzycimski at 682-6606, ext. 1953 for information about our R.C.I.A. (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) program.
Sacrament of Marriage—Please contact one of the priests for an appointment at least 6 months in advance of the proposed wedding date. Diocesan policy requires that certain guidelines be met.
Funerals—please call the parish office to make funeral arrangements; our staff will be happy to assist you.
Ministry to the Sick—When a family member is ill, home-bound, or hospitalized, please call the parish office to request prayers and to arrange a pastoral visit. The priests and our lay Ministers to the Sick make regular visits to the sick and home-bound.
Counseling Services—St. Louis Parish participates in the Parish Family Counseling Program of the Diocese of Memphis. Professional available; fees are based on one’s ability to pay. Contact Anne McInnis at 722-4711.
Nursery—a nursery is provided in the Clunan Center each weekend at 4:30 pm, 9:00 am, 10:30 am, and noon Masses on Sunday. 


July 5th, 2015— Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time
  
PERPETUAL ADORATION
   St. Louis Parish has online scheduling for Perpetual Adoration. Visit www.tinyurl.com/SLCCAdoration to sign up to volunteer for one hour per week or as a substitute. It is not necessary to commit to the slot for each week—substitutes are also needed!
    Volunteers are needed for the following times: 
[image: http://symboldictionary.net/library/graphics/symbols/monstrance.jpg]	Tuesdays at 6am
	Thursdays at 7pm
	Fridays at 6pm, 7pm
	Saturdays at 10am
	Sundays at 2am, 3am, 5am, 5pm
	Contact Jan O’Donnell with questions by email at jan.odonnell@stlouis.cdom.org or call 255-1954.

[image: ]SERRA CLUB HOLY HOUR
   The Serra Club of Memphis will hold its monthly Holy Hour on Thursday, July 9th at 7pm at St. Louis Church. Fr. Robert Ballman will be the presider. The Holy Hour is dedicated to praying for vocations to the priesthood and religious life. Contact Graham Crawford at 737-3046.

[image: ][image: ]
ST. LOUIS SCHOOL ADMISSIONS
   St. Louis School is accepting applications for 7th and 8th grade for the 2015-2016 school year. Please contact Kim Pesce, Director of Admissions, at 255-1900 for information. 

STUDENT SERVICE HOUR REQUIREMENTS
   Start earning your service hours this summer!    Students who attend St. Louis Catholic School in grades 5 through 8 and students who receive the Sacrament of Confirmation through St. Louis Catholic Church are required to earn service hours each year. Visit www.stlouischurchmphs.org and click on forms for requirement details and signature form.

LE BONHEUR MINISTRY
   Summer vacations are beginning. So, while you travel, remember to save the unused hotel soaps, shampoos, etc. Drop them off with your other donations for the pantry and/or lunches. We will take them to the hospital when we go for lunch. Visit www.tinyurl.com/stlouissignup. For information, call Cathy Freres at 685-1934.

CONGRATULATIONS & WELCOME FR. BURKE 
   Join us in welcoming and celebrating our newly assigned Associate Pastor, Fr. Bill Burke. Fr. Burke will celebrate the 40th anniversary of his ordination to the priesthood with a reception hosted by the Altar Guild on Sunday, July 19th in the Clunan Center following noon Mass.  Please join us for this special occasion.

[image: itj]ST. LOUIS WOMEN’S RETREAT
INVITATION TO JOY
   St. Louis Parish will have a Women’s Retreat Friday, August 28th through Sunday, August 30th at Our Lady Queen of Peace Retreat Center. The theme is Invitation to Joy. Suggested offering is $185 single room or $155 double room. Come for the day on Saturday for a cost $90. For information, contact Pam John at 292-8875 or pjcosmetics@bellsouth.net. Contact Debbie Voyles at Debbie.Voyles@olqp.cdom.org to make your reservation.

SAVE THE DATE:
Feast of St. Louis Parish Picnic 
Sunday, August 23rd 

RED CROSS BABYSITTER’S TRAINING COURSE
   The Red Cross Babysitter’s Training Course will be offered on Monday, August 3rd from 9am-4pm for ages 11-15 only. There will be 15 available spaces. Sign-up sheets are in the church office. You must sign up by Monday, July 20th. The cost is $69. Bring a snack, sack lunch and drink.

[image: ]BLOOD PRESSURE SCREENINGS
   The Health and Wellness Ministry will be doing Blood Pressure screenings on the first Saturday of each month following 4:30pm Mass and the first Sunday of each month from 8:30am-12pm in the Clunan Center. Due to the 4th of July holiday, we will hold the screenings this month on Saturday, July 11th and Sunday, July 12th.

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL
   Please join us at our monthly meeting Monday, July 6th in the Clunan Center at 6 pm. Our council dinner meeting will be held on Monday, July 13th at the Church of the Nativity with dinner at 6:45 and the meeting at 7:15.
   A Midtown teenager is in need of an adult bicycle to go to work and school. St. Vincent de Paul will pick up. Contact Jack Borg at 763-1012.
PILGRIMAGE TO ITALY 
WITH MSGR. JOHN MCARTHUR
   Pilgrimage visiting Venice, Padua, Florence, Siena, Rome, Monte Cassino and Pompei will be held October 6-16, 2015. We will visit many places in Rome during the five nights we spend there. We plan to be in attendance at Pope Francis' Wednesday audience and also to visit the Vatican Museum and the Sistine Chapel. The complete price for air, taxes, hotel and 2 meals a day is $4,253 from Memphis on Delta airlines. Space is limited so please pick up a brochure in the office or call Jeannie Presley at 335-4563. You can view it online at traveltyme.com. $400 deposit will secure your place. 

[image: ]HOLE-IN-ONE NEWS
   Congratulations to Bailey Childress, who won a car from AutoNation Ford Lincoln Wolfchase in the St. Louis Hole-in-One Charity Festival Shootout last week! Thank you to parishioners and friends who came out and supported the Men’s Club at the 58th Annual Hole-in-One Charity Festival. Contact Chris Ybos at cybos@ybosconstruction.com or 359-0002 for information regarding the St. Louis Men’s Club.

ALZHEIMER’S SUPPORT GROUP
 The Alzheimer's Support Group will meet on Wednesday, July 15th from 10:30-11:30am in the Clunan Center. 

INSTITUTE FOR LITURGY & SPIRITUALITY
  St. Louis Parish sponsors any parishioner of St. Louis access at no cost to the courses offered by the Institute for Liturgy and Spirituality at the Diocese of Memphis. 
   Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion Training Level I—Thursdays, July 16th & 23rd from 6-9pm at Holy Spirit with Fr. Bruce Cinquegrani
   Foundations in Liturgy—Mondays, August 3rd-September 28th from 6:30–8:30pm at St. Louis with Fr. Bruce Cinquegrani
   Lector Training Level I—Saturdays, August 15th, 22nd and 29th from 10am–12:15pm at St. Ann, Bartlett with Louise Cayo
   Registration is required. For details visit www.cdom.org or call the ILS office at 373-1264.

WEDNESDAY EVENING FUN RUNS
   We start our runs every Wednesday at 7pm rain or shine. Walkers welcome! Meet us on the north side of the Clunan Center before we start to get the route. For information, contact Ray Johnson at ray@johnson.org or text/call 704-281-4575.
St. Louis Cradle Roll
[image: ]St. Louis Cradle Roll welcomes Jackson Bailey Childress, born June 21st, son of Keeley and Bailey Childress, grandson of Cindy and Walter Phelan.

FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR
Flowers in front of the Blessed Mother are in memory of Yanna Kimbrough donated by her family.

BANNS OF MARRIAGE
Banns of Marriage are announced for the third time for Ginny Pampuro and Corey Acosta.

ROSARY BRIGADE INTENTION
[bookmark: _GoBack]Pray that the spirits of the violent learn peace and the souls of the greedy learn generosity.
NEXT WEEKEND’S READINGS
Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time—July 12th   
First Reading	Amos 7:12-15
Psalm	Psalm 85:9-10, 11-12, 13-14 (8)
Second Reading	Ephesians 1:3-14
Gospel	Mark 6:7-13

PRAYERS FOR THE ARMED FORCES
Please keep the men and women serving in Iraq, and other conflict areas around the world, in your prayers as well as their families. Pray especially for William Newsham, Jonathan Paul Morales, Robert Bender, Desiree Bender, Brad Israel, Major Michael Geiger and Capt. Charlie Kennedy.

OFFERTORY REPORT
Week of June 28, 2015
Total collection	$27,197
	Envelopes	22,570
	Electronic	4,122
	Loose	505
Budget requirements	$40,385
Total registered families	1,647
Donated by envelopes	339 families
Donated electronically	66 families
Non-participants	1,242 families
25% of families participated . . . 75% did not 

OUR LADY QUEEN OF PEACE 
10TH ANNIVERSARY
  Our Lady Queen of Peace Retreat Center 
is 10 years old! Come celebrate with us on Saturday, September 19th from 3-6pm. Our new statue of Mary will be blessed at 3pm followed by a picnic and concert with John Angotti at 3:30pm. Free hamburgers/hot dogs/cold drinks or bring you own special treats. For information: www.olqpretreats.com or call (731) 548-2500.

CURSILLO 3-DAY WEEKENDS
[image: ]  Cursillo (pronounced Cur-see-yo) is a movement of the Church that promotes Catholic ideals, fellowship, and spiritual growth. It provides an opportunity to deepen your Catholic faith, and to experience the love of God within a supportive and prayerful community. The Cursillo is a method of giving those, who have the potential of influencing others, a personal encounter with Christ and the means to enhance, support, and spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ. Contact Jonathan or Kristie Lyons by email at lyonsjonathan5@gmail.com or jklyons99@bellsouth.net or online at www.memphiscursillo.com.

DOES GOD CARE WHAT I WEAR TO CHURCH?
Summer activities and vacations can make getting to Mass each week seem like a juggling act. Harder still is finding the time to dress properly and prepare, as we would like. But approaching all aspects of the Eucharist carefully can deepen our Communion with Christ. What we wear can help.
Use this guideline. When deciding what to wear in Church, think about this: If it’s something you would wear to a picnic, to play a sport, or to clean out the garage or the house, don’t wear it to church—even during the summer!

[image: ]
SUMMER RETREATS
  Summer offers us an opportunity for rest and relaxation. It is an ideal time to give attention to the spiritual needs that often go unnoticed among the busy schedules that fill our lives. This summer Our Lady Queen of Peace is offering some spiritual vacations for mind, body and spirit:
August 7-9—Women's Silent Retreat
Retreat follows the theme: Invitation to Joy with all conferences and prayer services and the added attraction of silence throughout the weekend.
August 14-16—Dreams and Spiritual Growth with Sr. Janice Bachman, OP
  Working with our dreams can be a great way to deepen our relationship with God. This retreat weekend will discuss classical elements of Jungian dream work and the connection with spiritual growth and prayer. This is a FIRST at Our Lady Queen of Peace. It is open to persons of any or no religious denomination. 
  Visit www.olqpretreats.com for information or call 731-548-2500.

Reminder: Federal regulations prevent hospitals from divulging patient information. If you would like a visit from a priest; contact the church office at 682-6606 or jan.odonnell@stlouis.cdom.org.


VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
[image: http://files.cluster2.hgsitebuilder.com/hostgator12108/image/volunteersneeded.gif]  Ave Maria is a great place to receive service hours for high school students. Visit avemariahome.org and download paperwork for volunteers. Send a message to Linda Gattas at lgattas@avemariahome.org with time you are available. Adults are needed to help with Greenhouse Nursing Home Residents. Volunteers read to residents, polish the ladies nails, take them outside and sit with residents. There are so many residents that would enjoy a friendly visit. Call Linda Gattas at 386-3211 ext. 2035 for more information.

The Catholic Diocese of Memphis in Tennessee encourages all victims, or parents of minors who are victims, of sexual abuse by a priest, deacon or diocesan employee or agent, to report such abuse by phoning any of the following numbers: Tennessee Child Abuse Hotline (1-877-237-0004) or Shari Lee, Victim Assistance Coordinator (652-4066); or Jim Latta, Office of Professional Responsibility, Child and Youth Protection (359-2027). All reports will be treated in a confidential manner. The Diocese of Memphis offers a program of psychological and spiritual assistance to abused victims in need.

[image: https://www.salisbury.edu/careerservices/Students/images/Email/email3.gif]EMAIL UPDATES
  St. Louis Church has an email database which is used to send out news about parish events and activities. Please contact us if you would like your email address to be included or updated. If you have any questions, you may email jan.odonnell@stlouis.cdom.org or call the church office at 682-6606. 

[image: http://gool.us/c/1382719896384.jpg]CLOTHING DROP BOX
  The St. Vincent de Paul Society has put a clothing drop box (small yellow house) in the parking lot. Donations of clean clothing secured in plastic bags may be dropped in the box. Collection of the donated clothing will be made regularly. Forms to use for recording your contribution for tax purposes are in the container located alongside the drop-in door. Proceeds from the clothing donations will go to furthering the work of the St. Louis chapter of St. Vincent de Paul Society. Thank you for your participation.


NOTRE DAME SPEAKER SERIES: 
BEING CATHOLIC
[image: ND_header%20Memphis%20Club]   The Fourth Annual Notre Dame Club Speaker Series will be held on 4 evenings in July at St. Francis Hospital Auditorium from 7-9pm.
Wednesday July 8th 
“The Shroud of Turin: What, When, Who, How, Where and Why?”
Dr. Bob Brittingham, Professor Emeritus, Christian Brothers University
Tuesday July 14
“Finding Jesus in Serving Others: How the Diaconate Teaches Discipleship”
Deacon Dominic Cerrato, STD, Diaconal Ministries
Tuesday July 21
“How Mary Changed Our Lives”
Steve Signaigo, Parish Administrator, Church of the Incarnation
Tuesday July 28
“Taking the Long Way Home”
Devanie Cooper, St Paul Bookstore, Memphis

ROSARY MAKERS GUILD
[image: C:\Users\jan\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\50LMWXHU\MC900413440[1].wmf]   The St. Louis Rosary Guild is happy to take special requests for custom rosaries. Call the office at 682-6606 and the Rosary Guild will contact you.

MOMS & TOTS HOLY HOUR
   Every Wednesday, there will be a Moms and Tots Holy Hour available in the Bread of Life Adoration Chapel from 2-3pm. Dads are welcome too! Call Erin Archer at 624-4930.

WOW—WOMEN OF THE WORD 
BIBLE STUDY
  Please join us every Tuesday from 11:30am-12:30pm in the Clunan Center Meeting Room to discuss the Book of Exodus. We are using the Ignatius Catholic Study Bible which can be purchased at St. Paul’s Book Store.

MSGR. PAUL W. CLUNAN ENDOWMENT FUND
[image: ]  The Clunan Fund is named after our long-time pastor, Msgr. Paul W. Clunan. The purpose of the Clunan Fund is to provide assistance to families who are unable to pay full tuition fees and to aid in keeping pace with developments in technology, curriculum and facilities. Online donation is available at www.stlouischurchmphs.org and by clicking on this QR code with smart phone.
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